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School Attendance
As per NSW Department of Education guidelines within level 4 restrictions, students will:

- engage in an online Learning from Home program where possible

- attend school where parents are essential workers or there is limited home supervision and engage in 
the assigned online tasks

Parents should advise the school:                      

- if their child is unwell

- any medical concerns

- of any concerns with online learning

At this time, there will be no assemblies, excursions, incursions or inter-school activities. Students will 
not be permitted to use the school library. 

Staying Safe
- If your child is unwell, do not send them to school. Please keep them at home and advise 

your child’s teacher in the usual manner.

- Students learning at school who show signs of being unwell will be sent home. You or your nominated 

emergency contact will need to collect them immediately. 

- Additional daily cleaning is in place and will continue

- All staff and visitors permitted onsite will wear a mask. Exemptions apply in some support settings. 

Food, water bottles and raincoats
- Students attending school will need to bring their morning tea, lunch and a water bottle every day as 

bubblers are unavailable and lunches may not be ordered. 

- As students will be escorted to and from the school gates, raincoats should be packed in bags daily

School Operations 
All attending K-6 students will be on the Greenwich Road Campus.
Kingslangley Road Campus will be closed.



Afternoon Pick-up K-2 GREENWICH RD Campus
Kindergarten dismissal: 3:00 pm                Stage 1, 2 and 3 dismissal: 3:10 pm

- At dismissal, students will exit through one of the 3 gates according to their house colour. Relevant   

signage will be on each gate. Students will be organised according to their house colour in their 

classrooms before dismissal time to allow a smooth exit from school and pick-up process

- Students in BRADMAN will be escorted by teachers to Greenwich Rd gate

- Students in FRASER will be escorted by teachers to Wardrop St gate

- Students in GOOLAGONG will exit through the Chisholm St driveway gate and be escorted by 

teachers to the area on the corner of Chisholm St and Wardrop St to be collected by parents/carers. To 

avoid any unnecessary congestion, parents/carers are asked not to wait at the driveway entry.

- Parents to move away from the school gates promptly after collecting children and follow social 

distancing guidelines whilst waiting please. 

Morning Drop-off K-2 GREENWICH RD Campus
- Students to be dropped off at either Greenwich Rd, Wardrop St or

Chisholm St gates from 8:45 am onwards

- Parents are requested to wear a mask when dropping off their children

- On Chisholm St students will enter through the large gate at the top of the driveway to allow an 

easier entry.

- Parents who are driving are encouraged to stay in the car and let their children out of the car to 

enter into school, and not walk them to the gate

- Teachers will be on duty at the gates to dispense hand sanitiser and guide students into school

- Parents/Carers will not be permitted onsite unless it is essential.
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